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Friday 13th October 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
Thank you for your support and understanding this week 
with our unplanned school closure.  I am incredibly grateful to everyone for 
their prompt response to our request for a school pick-up.  Unfortunately, just 
occasionally, there is a requirement to close the school for health and safety 
reasons.  This decision is never taken lightly.   
 
Despite the disruption mid week, the children have worked hard and we were 
pleased to be able to proceed with parent’s evenings which I hope parents 
and carers found as informative as teachers. 
 
It has been wonderful to also be joined by a number of parents this week, 
who have been in for our parent sharing events.  Thank you for all the 
valuable feedback and praise for the work the staff do.  There are lots more 
events planned and dates can be found on the last page of this newsletter. 
 
Tomorrow, Miss Jacobs and I are opening to perspective Year R parents for 
next academic year and so if any of our school community are friends of a 
local family whose child will be four before next September, please encourage 
them to contact us and to book a tour.  We will also be doing these on 
Monday 16th October and after half term. 
 
With one more week before half term, I know the children are beginning to 
get tired and so I wish you all a restful weekend. 
 
Many thanks, 
 
Emma Moakes 
Headteacher 
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Parent Engagement 
 

Parents Evenings 

Thank you for all those parents of Year 1—6 children 

who attended parents evenings this week. Teachers 

have enjoyed sharing the great start to the year the  

children have made and discussing next steps moving 

forward.  Year R parent’s evenings can be booked via the school office or on 

SCOPAY and are scheduled for Tuesday 31st October and Thursday 2nd No-

IMPORTANT DAY TO DAY INFORMATION 

Year 6 Parent Drop ins 

 

This week Year 6 parents have had an opportunity to sit and join in alongside 

their children within their day to day learning environment. One parent com-

mented on how lovely it was to see what their child was up to in school—

they really hadn’t realised the depth of understanding and level of work 

their child was engaged in daily. Please see the ‘Diary Dates’ section at the 

end of this newsletter for other parental events coming up.  We also wel-

come your feedback and any ideas for future sharing events. 

Year 4 Parents in Forest School 

 

Year 4  pupils, who have had their Forest school sessions this half term, were 

delighted to share their final session with their parents and carers. It was 

brilliant to see so many parents getting stuck in alongside their children, 

sawing, cooking on the fire, tree climbing, shelter building, bracelet making 

and sharing in their children’s learning.  We thank them also for their posi-

tive feedback. 

We look forward to welcoming Year 2 parents into Forest 

school on Monday and the other classes throughout the year. 



 

 

 Year 3 Trip to Hilliers 

 

Last week Year 3 enjoyed 

their class trip to Sir Harold 

Hilliers Gardens, where they were engaged in a number of activities relat-

ed to their Stone- Age topic. The children had a wonderful day in the 

woods and took part in an archaeological dig where their found a variety 

of artefacts—lending to discussion about life in the 

period. The children were respectful and responsi-

ble and a credit to the school. 

A rich and engaging Curriculum 

Year 1 Trip to the Library 

 

This year we are having a real push on reading for pleasure and experienc-

ing a wide range of books and authors. As part of this push we will be en-

couraging and supporting children to use the 

public library.  Last week,  Year 1 walked to 

Hythe library where they had the opportunity 

to  enrol at the library, choose a book and 

take it home. The children loved learning how 

the library worked and choosing their books 

and are excited to return with parents and 

carers to choose more! 



 

 

 

Year 6 Maths Challenge 

 

Along with competing against other schools in a sporting context, we 

love the challenge of attending events for core curriculum subjects.   

Annually we are invited to attend a highly competitive event at           

Applemore where teams of Year 6 pupils compete to complete a range 

of complex maths problems in record time.  I am proud to be able to 

announce that our team, made up of four Year 6 boys, not only performed well, but 

went on to win the competition against the other local schools!  A huge congratula-

tions to Harvey, Joe, Harry and Leo, who represented Waterside and came first out of 

13 teams. 

 

The boys showed both excellent 

teamwork and mathematical skills 

solving 23/ 25 problems correctly 

in the allocated time! 

Year 5/6 Cross Country 

Last week we took a team of 12  Year 3 –6 children to a New Forest cross 

country relay at Gang Warily.  Despite other schools having more teams  

made up of predominantly Year 5 and 6 children, our younger pupils did 

exceptionally well to keep up and completely hold their own.  We were re-

ally proud of all our team members who showed resilience and good team 

spirit.  The girls team placed 17th and the boys 22nd of over 50 teams! 

Well done Team Waterside! 



 

 

 World Mental Health Day 

This week in assembly, but also in classes, we have been thinking about 

what it means to have good mental health.  I started the week by talking 

to the children about the wide range of emotions and feelings we all ex-

perience (sad, happy, excited, worried, angry, upset…) and how all of 

these are completely normal (even the grotty ones!). 

We talked about the things that make us happy, sad and anxious and 

how sometimes when we feel sad or anxious it can make us angry. 

We then went on to think about what can help us when we feel like this 

and especially how it helps to talk about how we are feeling to someone 

we trust. 

We talked about how having good mental health is also about being 

able to make good and healthy choices.  For example, when we are feel-

ing sad or anxious, trying to do something small that makes us happy to 

balance things up. 

This unit of work is something we address revisit throughout the school 

year.  There are also some useful resources which parents may wish to 

access using these links: 

https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/ 

 

https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/our-work/programmes/families-

children-and-young-people/resources 





14.10/16.10—New Year R (2024) tours 
16.10—Year 2 Forest School for parents 11-12 
17.10—Year 6 to Gosport Search Museum 
17.10—PTA Discos  R,1,2 - 4.30—5.15 
             3, 4, 5,6,  -5.30—6.30 
18.10—Year 1—Parent in class 2.30 pm 
19.10—Year 5—Viking Day (optional dress up) - 
parents in 2.30 
19.10—Year 4—Parents in class 2.15 
20.10—Harvest Festival 2pm 
20.10—Break for half term 
30.10—Back to school 
31.10 / 2.11— Parents Evening (Year R) 
1.11— Year 3—Parents in class 2.30 pm 
1.`11—Parents Forum 3.30 pm 
3.11— Year  R Parents in class 1.30 –2.45 
8.11—PTA Bingo Night 
9.12—Christmas Fayre 
15.12—Break for Christmas 
2.1—Inset Day 
3.1—Back to school 
26.2—Inset Day 
 

Useful contacts: 
 

Emma Moakes (Headteacher) 
E.MOAKES@waterside.hants.sch.uk 
 
Kira Jacobs (Deputy Headteacher) 
K.Jacobs@waterside.hants.sch.uk 
 
Lesley Ralls-Baird (SEN/Inclusion lead) 
L.BAIRD@waterside.hants.sch.uk 
 
School office manned 8am—4pm 
 
023 80842143 
 
There is an answerphone for any messag-
es left out of hours. 
 
 

Do you know a child who is 4 or who 

will turn 4 before 1st September 2024? 

 

Having a received a great deal of interest already, we have 

put some dates in the diary where prospective parents will 

be able to visit before making applications for September. 

2024. 

 

Appointments can be made via the school office or by 

calling 023 80842143 

 

Applications should be completed online at 

www.hants.gov.uk/admissions   


